             Guidelines for EID tagging
          From former Field Officer, Jean Blacknell

After many months of consultation the final details for the new compulsory EID tagging have arrived and you will all have received the detailed information from the various national advisory bodies.

For the UK these are the rules-

   The electronic (EID) tag is YELLOW and is printed with your existing UK flockmark prefixed by 0 and also the animal’s individual number. Numbers are five digits and this includes the leading zeros. Numbers for all flocks will restart at 00001 regardless of what your last registration number was. All numbers will continue in sequence as before, including any replacement (red) tags you order. In England, Scotland, Wales and Northern Ireland the electronic tags will be YELLOW and preferably they are to be applied to the animal’s left ear. I have no details for the Republic of Ireland but I expect the rules will be similar to the North.

    We suggest that the non-electronic (“visual”) tag for the right ear is WHITE with black writing. This tag will carry the same printed information as the EID tag and in addition it will have the JSS flock name and/or number (the number preceded by JSS).  Please note that this additional information may be on both tags if you wish but manufacturers may limit this for technical reasons and will probably charge extra. In order for the flock name to be more clearly visible Daltons suggest that you ask for the printing to be reversed on the non-electronic tag.

     The Jacob Sheep Society is suggesting that we continue to use the Dalton tagging system. Daltons are fully aware of our requirements for identifying registered Jacob sheep and they are offering a discount to the Society for all tags ordered by members. `They will supply either a Button type or a Flag type for your non-electronic (“visual”) tag. Either version is available at the discounted rate of 85 pence per pair. A free applicator will be supplied with the first order of 100 tag sets or half price for 50 tag sets.

 Their contact telephone number is 0800 838 882 or email sales@daltontags.co.uk and there is an order form specific to Jacob Sheep Society which illustrates the tags suggested by the Society.

      Any member wishing to see a list of suppliers of official UK tags will find the contact addresses under “Electronic ID’ on the Rural Payments Agency website at www.rpa.gov.uk
AN IMPORTANT REMINDER

Sheep sold by members should NOT carry full identification unless they have been registered with the Society and the purchaser receives a registration (pedigree) form. It is suggested that only the YELLOW electronic tag is fitted initially and that the second WHITE non-electronic tag is added AFTER the animal has been registered with the Society.

Please note that the JSS Sheep Registration Forms have been amended to reflect the new requirements.

A copy of the J7 form is enclosed with this Journal. The new J7 form also appears on the JSS Website together with any other registration forms you may need.

I hope that I have managed to make the new regulations as clear as possible! If you do have any problems do contact me and I will do my best to come up with an answer!

